
STAND 

A special meeting of the State Lands Commission was held in Room 5100 State 
Capitol, Sacramento 14, California, at 3 p.m. on Tuesday, July 24. 1956. 

Present: John M. Peirce, Chairman 
Harold J. Powers, Member 
Robert C. Kirkwood, Member 

Staff Members in Attendance: 
Rufus W. Putnam, Executive Officer 
J. Stuart Watson, Assistant Executive Officer 
F. J. Hortig, Mineral Resources Engineer 
Elsie Latta, Acting Secretary 

Others in Attendance: 

Representing the Office of the Attorney General 
Jay Shavelson, Deputy Attorney General (L.A. )
Leonard Friedman, Deputy Attorney General (Sac.) 

Representing the State Controller's Office 
Ralph I. Mccarthy, Deputy State Controller 
Eric Swanson 

Representing Audit Division, Department of Finance 
Eric Mclachlan, Chief 
Charles J. Joiner 

Miscellaneous 
Bruce Allen, Assemblyman, Santa Clara County 
Walhfred Jacobson, City Attorney, City of Long Beach 
Bob Hoffmaster, Assistant Earbor Engineer,STANDARD B & P "NOTEAR" 

Harbor Department, City of Long Beach 
Murray T. Courson, Chief Accounting Officer, 

Harbor Department, City of Long Beach 
John R. Mansell, City Auditor, City of Long Beach 
Anita 7. Curry, Representing Harry Lerner,

San Francisco 

1. (CONSIDERATION OF SUBSIDENCE COSTS - W. O. 2323. ) The following report 
Was presented to the Commission: 

"In Opinion No. 56/145 of June 29, 1956, by the Attorney General, 
the State Lands Commission was authorized to give after-the-fact 
approval of expenditures between April 1, 1956 and July 5, 1956,
made by the City of Long Beach, under the provisions of Section 1 
(f) and of Section 5 (a) of Chapter 29 of the Statutes of 1956,
First Extrasidinary Session. By that same opinion the Attorney 
General indicated that prior approval would be required for such 
expenditures subsequent to the effective date of Chapter 29, i.e.,
July 5, 1956. 
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